
Early Health and Well being tender and Children’s Centre Update 

There have been a number of union disputes around the new tender which means there have 

been no TUPE arrangements or meetings to discuss the future of Children’s Centre Services on 

Castle Vale.  

The idea is that when the new service takes over (which should have been from 1st November) 

that there will be no ‘cliff edge’ for families but that it should be ‘as is’ and then a smooth transi-

tion to the service design. How this will work I do not know.  

Overleaf is a letter we have received from the LA to extend the current contract to the end of 

November. I recommend that we accept this. 

Castle Vale Nursery School and Children’s Centre  

Head Teacher’s Report Autumn 2017 

 Funding 2017/18 

The government have signed off the alterations to the nursery school funding that a small group 

of heads (including me) worked on following the mix up by Birmingham City Council. All Early 

Years settings in the city now receive the same base funding and nursery schools receive sup-

plementary funding split between a lump sum based on the schools number of pupils and a 

lump sum of equivalent size for all nursery schools.  

We need to ensure that we continue to have sufficient pupils and will have to consider extend-

ing our offer of wrap around care. The previous government agreed a transitional period of 

three years for all providers to receive the same funding and as nursery heads we continue to 

meet with BCC and work with the All Party Political Group (APPG) to convince the current gov-

ernment that nursery schools will continue to require additional funding to provide quality provi-

sion and meet the needs of the communities in which they are located. 

This, plus the removal of full time places for vulnerable children means that we need to relook 

at the budget set to ensure we do not end up in a deficit. 

I have attached a spreadsheet at the end of this report. 

For your information. Different funding streams: 

 3 year olds - all children are entitled to 15 hours of free early education from the 

term after their third birthday. These children are our priority and attend nursery 

school for 1 academic year (3 terms). 

 Reception age children - Parents have a right to request for Summer born (born be-

tween 1st April and 31st August) to attend an extra year in Nursery School. Also 

sometimes children with SEND struggle to access appropriate provision and so we 

have them back for the start of their reception year until a place is found. 

 Rising threes - These are children that turn 3 within the term we are in, e.g. turn 3 on 

10th September would be a rising three for the Autumn term. These children need to 

meet 2 year old criteria for a 15 hour place but then move to 3 year old entitlement 

the term after.  

 2 year olds - There is eligibility criteria for some 2 year olds to access 15 hours early 

education. These children can access 2 year old funded 15 hour place the term af-

ter their 2nd birthday if they meet the criteria. 

 Some children pay to ‘top up’ their 15 hours to 30 hours. 

 From September children of working parents are entitled to 30 hours. 
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Monday 2nd  October 2017 

wŜΥ 9ŀǊƭȅ ¸ŜŀǊǎ IŜŀƭǘƘ ŀƴŘ ²ŜƭƭōŜƛƴƎ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 

Dear Colleague 

 

We would like to update you on the mobilisation of the new Early Years Health and Wellbeing Service. 

 
We know that the mobilisation of the new service has significant implications for the Early Years sector. Over the last few 
months, concerted efforts have been made to respond to concerns raised by current providers, Trade Unions and other 
stakeholders about the pace of change and the contract start date of the 1st November given that there are still some key 
mobilisation tasks to be completed. 

 
We want to assure you outcomes for children are at the heart of everything we do and we are keen to progress with the 
delivery of the new service model, but want to ensure that there is a safe transfer of all children and families into the new 
model. 

 
To ensure that we can complete the mobilisation tasks and progress with the delivery of improved outcomes for children we 
are recommending to Cabinet that the period of mobilisation is extended and the new contract start date is deferred until 
the 1st January 2018. 

Should Cabinet agree on the 24th October 2017 to the deferral of the start date, this will mean that I will be looking to ex-
tend the current contractual arrangements we have with your organisation for the interim period. 

 
This letter is confirmation of a one month extension to your contract until the 30th November 2017. The extension to 
cover the month of December is contained within the Cabinet report and will be confirmed after the meeting has taken 
place. 

 
If you have any questions on the above or anything else to do with the change in service please email earlyyearsre-
view@birmingham.gov.uk in the first instance. 

 

I would like to acknowledge that this is a really difficult time for all of us as we move from the current service delivery model 
to the new. I really appreciate the hard work and dedication you all continue to demonstrate as we continue to provide ser-
vices to often very vulnerable children and families across the city. 

 
Yours sincerely 

 

mailto:earlyyearsreview@birmingham.gov.uk
mailto:earlyyearsreview@birmingham.gov.uk


Staff Training and Development 

 

On September 4th we joined CEP, Topcliffe and Firs staff for a morning discussing  

Mental Health in schools. It was a good reminder of why we do what we do and in the 

way we do it to help our children the best. There were new ideas too. We are using 

the ‘Risks Profile’ to identify our ‘vulnerable children’. 

 

As the final part of the training and reflection we undertook last year (see previous 

Head Teacher’s Report) we used the action plans to plan the September provision for 

the new and returning children. On the afternoon of September 4th Firs Key Stage 1 

and 2 staff came to see how we plan areas of learning to support children in taking 

their learning forward without an adult being present. We then talked to them about 

how we then plan the adult interactions and interventions. 

 

On September 5th Deb, Theresa, Marie and Lisa joined the other 27 Birmingham  

Nursery Schools in the first Birmingham Nursery School conference. They came back 

buzzing with ideas.  

 

On Monday 30th October we will be getting together to analyse and review the  

Summer exit assessment data, Baseline assessment data and Baseline Wellcomm 

(communication) data. We will use the information from this to write the School  

Development Plan and staff performance targets as a whole team. 

 School Energy Efficiency Programme  

 

On the 12th September I received the following email. We will have to wait and see. 

 
Dear All 
Further to my email of 12th July I am now able to give a further update on the School Energy Efficiency 
Programme (SEEP). At that time the programme was in moratorium whilst the energy saving measures 
and the way that they were being funded was reviewed by the City Council, the appointed service provid-
er (Forrest) and the manager of the Re:Fit framework Local Partnerships. I can now advise that following 
this review and a company re-structure within Forrest it has been agreed that the SEEP contract between 
the City Council and Forrest should be ended by mutual agreement. 
  
We are committed to continue with the School Energy Efficiency Programme and have therefore re-
engaged Mayra from Local Partnerships (copied into this email) to re-procure another service provider 
from the Re:fit framework. She has been working on the tender documents and procurement over the 
summer and the new tender is being launched tomorrow (13th September) with a return date of 1stNovem-
ber. We are aiming to appoint a preferred bidder sometime in November, which will enable us to com-
mence the installation of energy conservation measures to the tranche 1 schools in Spring 2018. We will 
also work with the appointed service provider to target the Salix Energy Efficiency Fund (SEEF) applica-
tion for academies deadline in January. 
  
If you should have any queries please do not hesitate to contact myself or Mayra, but please note that 
Mayra is on leave until 18th September. 
Regards 
  
David 
  
David England I Contract Manager ï Quantity Surveyor I Education Infrastructure I Children and Young 
People Services 



How many children were put through on the Au-

tumn census? 
99 

How many full time (working parents)? 

How many full time (returning vulnerable)? 

16 

9 

How many part time? 72 

2 year olds 20 

Eligible for EYPP (Early years pupil premium) 

Will increase as 2 yos turn 3. 
25 

Free school meals? 

Will increase as 2 yos turn 3. 
24 

Special Educational Needs? 39 

English as an additional  

language? 
8 

Nursery School 18 absences 

Astral 8 absences 

Children’s Centre 9 absences 

BSS/Lunchtime 20 absences 

Staff Attendance for 2016/17: 

 Relocation and works 

Dan (from LA) has been out to look at the proposed works and has confirmed it will go ahead. He 

has promised drawings and will gather 3 quotes for the governing body to choose from. I stressed 

that the work needed to be completed for January so we can start children prior to census and 

he agreed that this was possible. 


